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"Without modifying our opinion, we draw attention to Note 1 of the financial report, which 
describes the basis of accounting. The financial report has been prepared to assist the 
Association to meet its financial reporting responsibilities under the Associations 
Incorporation Act (NSW). As a result, the financial statements may not be suitable for 
another purpose." 

“We draw attention to Note 1(c) in the financial statements, which discusses the impact of 
COVID-19 on the Association’s operations and finances. Our opinion is not modified in 
respect of this matter.” 









"On 11 March 2020, the World Health Organisation (“WHO”) declared the Coronavirus 
disease 2019 (“COVID-19”) a pandemic. The pandemic has adversely affected the global 
economy, including an increase in unemployment, decrease in consumer demand, 
interruptions in supply chains, and tight liquidity and credit conditions. Consequently, 
governments around the world have announced monetary and fiscal stimulus packages to 
minimise the adverse economic impact. However, the COVID-19 situation is still evolving, 
and its full economic impact remains uncertain. 

During the week beginning 16 March 2020, the Australian Government together with State 
and Territory Premiers announced a series of measures aimed at preventing the spread of 
COVID-19, which had the effect of impacting the state of the Australian economy (i.e. impact 
on supply chain, customers, availability of finance, consumer confidence, etc.).  

Subsequent to these measures on 22 March 2020 it was announced that all registered clubs 
were to cease operating from midday the following day.  These measures have significantly 
impacted the member Clubs of this Association. 

The Committee and Management have implemented a range of operational and financial 
strategies in response to the COVID-19 pandemic including, but not limited to: 

Review of the future capitation fees to be charged to member Clubs. 

Employing government initiatives, in particular with respect to ensuring that our 
employees can remain employed at the Association via JobKeeper payments. 

Cashflow tightening measures to ensure ongoing adequate cash reserves to trade 
through the impact including reduction of operational expenditure. Management have 
suspended and / or reduced contracts and supplier payments where possible. 

The Committee and Management also recognises that the situation associated with the 
management of COVID-19 continues to evolve on a daily basis and it is difficult to estimate 
with any degree of certainty the future impact on the Association." 


